 Minutes of the Patient Participation Group (PPG) meeting held at Parkside Group Practice on Monday 25th April 2016
Attendees

Felicia Amoye
Diana Andrews
Eric Clark
Andrew Mantle
Julian Marcus
Lesley Page
David Astill
Dr R Muhundan

Becky Cook

Lynn Lucas
Michelle Gavin
Apologies
Carol Dunphy
Purabi Lakhani
Kanagasabai Balachandran

Julie Ludlow

Welcome & Apologies
Becky thanked everybody for attending the meeting.  Carol Dunphy sent her apologies as she was unable to attend the meeting and also that she will be stepping down from the PPG.  The group thanked Carol for her participation.
Minutes of last meeting and matters arising
Minutes of the meeting held on 7th March 2016 were agreed.
Outstanding actions points from last meeting:

· Becky is still looking into trying to upgrade the TV screen (in both waiting rooms) 
· New PPG members.  As the group has had a number of members resigning we want to recruit new members.  Becky will ask the GPs at the surgery for any suggestions.  Michelle will put a notice on the website and also email the virtual group to see if any of the members would like to join.

Review of recent patient feedback/complaints
Parkside received a negative comment on NHS Choices which Becky read out, although she had not yet had a chance to respond.  The patient commented that the doctors and reception staff were friendly, but it was impossible to book an appointment with the same doctor.  A discussion took place regarding appointments/doctors.  Becky informed the group that we have had a number of changes in the practice due to two doctors on maternity leave, so we have a couple of locum doctors in place at the moment.  Eric asked whether the PPG members could be emailed any changes of doctors, as he is often asked about GP changes at his resident’s group meetings.  Becky explained that the core doctors had not changed, but Parkside is a training practice, so we have new registrars each year and F2 doctors on a rotational basis.  It was suggested that this information could be added to the website so patients could be made aware of any changes.
A discussion then took place regarding DNAs (did not attend) and whether this is a big problem for the practice.  The practice does not display information regarding how many patients do not turn up for their appointments.  A suggestion was to display a polite, positive notice regarding DNAs.  The practice offers several ways of cancelling appointments via text message, Patient Access and on the phone (patents can leave a message cancelling their appointment.  This then flashes on the main switchboard phone for the receptionist to action).  
A discussion then took place regarding the demand for appointments.  Parkside’s list size has not significantly increased but demand from patients has.  How can we educate patients about urgent and routine appointments?  Could it be something they could obtain from a chemist? The minor ailments scheme could help to reduce appointments.  A suggestion was made that the local newspaper could run an article about the demands on local GP services and how patients can help.
A triage service with a nurse was suggested; a nurse may be able to give reassurance and advice; patients may feel happier speaking to one of our practice nurses rather than ringing NHS 111?  Dr Muhundan advised caution, as some ailments may need a doctor’s advice thus causing a further appointment to be made.
We received one positive comment on ‘I want great care’.  The comment included that the patient never had a problem getting an appointment and that the nurses were “warm and caring”.

We received one formal complaint.  This was in regard to waiting times for an urgent appointment with a child.  The parent had brought the child to the surgery for an urgent appointment and the child was very distressed as they had been waiting for an hour to see the emergency doctor.  Urgent appointments are difficult to manage as every patient is deemed ‘urgent’.  Becky will raise this with the doctors.  Children under 5 and elderly are added to the duty doctor’s page and the receptionists look out for distressed patients and ask the GP if they can be seen next.  It is very difficult when there are many sick patients in the waiting room all waiting to be seen urgently.

Croydon CCG Patient Forums

Bala advised by email that there was nothing to report.
David Astill informed the group that he was in discussion with MCATS renewal of contract for January.  He had been asked to take part in a Steering committee looking at renewing the contract.  When patients arrive for an MCATS appointment this is billed to the CCG.  The CCG has no data to see if patients are attending appointments and how long patients are waiting for appointments etc.  As Croydon NHS has no access to a list David suggested conducting a survey; he asked if any of the PPG members would be willing to give up some of their time to survey people in the waiting room and make notes on when they were referred/how long they waited for appointment/has the condition improved or stayed the same since being seen etc?  David to provide details and Michelle will email the virtual group to see if any of the members wish to participate.
Patient Survey – Patient Access

The PPG has not conducted a survey this year.  Becky suggested a survey about our online services.  Are patients aware of this service and that they can access their care records?  To be able to view detailed care records, patients must be registered online and complete our form.  Once received, the application will be reviewed by doctor.  Not all patients will be able to access detailed care records as, for example, some records may include a reference to a third party who has not consented to its disclosure.  We also have to assess whether access to the information is in the patients best interest.
Routine appointments for all doctors are available online and blood test appointments will also soon be available.  We have 13,000 patients but only 2,700 have signed up for patient access over 5 years.  The practice is concerned that patients are unaware of this service even though there are posters in the waiting room.  The practice will be including information as part of the registration process. There is a grey area surrounding the participation of children under 16, due to confidentiality, which the practice is working on.
The group then discussed signing up for patient access and whether patients were finding it difficult to access the service.  Patients need to register online on a desktop computer/laptop initially but can then access via their smartphones.  There is a help sheet on our website.  Julian Marcus offered to write a guide for patients. 
Recruiting of New PPG members
As the PPG group has had a number of resignations over the past couple of months Becky asked the group if they had any ideas or recruiting new members. It was suggested that perhaps it would be good if we could recruit patients from a different age group, although this is hard due to work commitments, family etc.  

AOB
· Julian asked Becky if she could let him know the proportion of our patients who were over 60.  Becky to run an audit.
· Eric asked about GP specialities and if a list could be displayed in reception?  Dr Muhundan advised which GPs had which speciality.  This is also detailed on the website and in the patient leaflet.  We are expecting new patient leaflets to be delivered within the next two weeks.
Meeting closed at 2.15pm
Date of next meeting: Monday 4h July 2016 at 1pm
